

Highlights of the Aviation Technical Subcommittee Meeting held on May 26, 2005
1.
Call to Order/Approval of March 24, 2005 Meeting Highlights

Mr. Mark Rawlings, Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments, chaired this meeting. The March 24th meeting highlights were approved as submitted. 

2.
Ground Access Forecast Update

Bob Griffiths and Abdul Mohammed, COG/DTP, presented this item. Mr. Griffiths began by informing the Subcommittee that in March he had reported that much of the airport ground access forecasting methodology had been developed and that the only remaining task was revising the Aviation Analysis Zone (AAZ) area system. Next, Mr. Griffiths briefly discussed the steps involved in revising the AAZs. He reported that staff looked at both geography and results of the 2000 Air Passenger Survey in revising the AAZs. He further explained that staff also identified residential and commercial activity centers that generate large numbers of air passenger trips. He said that staff then broke out the survey database into four (4) components (Resident Home, Resident Non-Home, Non-Resident Home, and Non-Resident Non-Home). The last step that Mr. Griffiths discussed was using the 2002 Air Passenger Survey and land use data to develop relationships for the Air Passenger Survey data based on jobs and households.
Next, Mr. Griffiths distributed two handouts: (1) a set of maps showing the revised AAZ boundary system and (2) a set of tables showing base year and forecasts of average weekday ground access air passenger trips. Mr. Griffiths then discussed the AAZ map handout. First, he stated that the number of AAZs has doubled. He explained that in revising the AAZs, staff made each airport in the region a separate zone. He further explained that staff also identified current and future activity centers to revise the AAZs and then discussed several of the activity centers. Mike Hackett, MWAA, asked what the process for developing AAZs was prior to this project. Mr. Griffiths responded that prior AAZ development was unrelated to land use and areas that generate significant numbers of air passenger trips. He also stated that a big concentration on the regional planning process is focused on connecting major activity centers and that having major air passenger activity centers included will be an advantage.
Abdul Mohammed then discussed the handout showing the ground access forecast tables. Mr. Mohammed explained that the tables show base and future year locally originating internal ground access air passenger trips. He further explained that the forecasting of future year ground access trips considered growth in AAZs and used terminal area forecasts as provided by the airports as control totals.

Mr. Griffiths then concluded the update on this agenda item with discussion on the schedule for completion of the project. He informed the Subcommittee that the next step in the process will be to develop ground access trips by mode of arrival, to incorporate the impact of Dulles Rail for future years 2015 and on, and to complete the draft technical report.

3.
2005 Air Passenger Survey
Mark Rawlings, COG/TPB, presented this item. First, Mr. Rawlings began by stating that as he mentioned at the March meeting, the data collection phase of the 2005 Air Passenger Survey was complete, and that it was completed on time and under budget. He then provided an update on the budget for the conduct of the survey. He reminded the Subcommittee of earlier project budget related discussions resulting in an increased project budget to reflect possible higher consultant costs. He reported that the final consultant bill was for approximately $132,000; slightly less than the $148,000 budgeted. He then reported that charges to date to MWAA & MAA were approximately $91,000. He further explained that the next bill to MWAA & MAA would include the above mentioned consultant costs, as well as any staff charges through mid-April. As a result of this, Mr. Rawlings reported that approximately $15,000 of the project budget would not be charged.    
Mr. Rawlings provided an update on the data processing/documentation phase of the air passenger survey. Mr. Rawlings stated that the processing of the 2005 Air Passenger Survey was underway and on schedule. He reported that the completed surveys had been keypunched and that one data file per airport had been returned to COG. He then informed the Subcommittee that staff had prepared programs to verify the keypunched data in the returned files and that they are currently conducting a series of edit and logic checks on the data. Mr. Rawlings concluded this item with discussion of the schedule for completion of this project, including completion of a draft report by the end of June.    

4.
Revised FY 2005 – 2009 Airport Capital Improvement Program

Mark Rawlings, COG/TPB, presented this item. He informed the Subcommittee that a revised FY 2005-2009 Airport Capital Improvement Program (ACIP) was submitted to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) for their review and consideration on April 27, 2005. He then distributed and discussed the revised ACIP as submitted to the FAA. He reported that this work program has been revised in accordance with the FAA’s instructions to reflect our highest priorities while keeping in mind available funding levels and eliminating projects that may be considered duplicative planning efforts.  He further explained that the revised FY 2005-2009 ACIP shows FY 2005 planning projects totaling $309,357 of which $293,889 would be federal funds and that all planning projects that concern General Aviation have been eliminated from this work program. Mike Hackett, MWAA asked if there were any lost projects that staff would still like to do. He then proposed that staff prepare project justifications/proposals for projects that were dropped from the revised FY 2005-2009 ACIP for consideration as candidates for possible airport funding.  

5.
Regional Helicopter System Plan Study

David Fish, Edwards and Kelcey presented this item. Some of the items covered in his slide presentation included:  Study Purpose, Area Covered by the Study, Definition of Helispots and Helipads, Who Uses Helicopters, Where Helicopters Operate, Economic and Social Benefits of Helicopters, Heliport Facility Recommendations, Land Use Controls Near Heliports and Future Helicopter Needs.   
6.
Update on CONAANDA 

This agenda item was deferred.
7.
Other Business
The next meeting of the Aviation Technical Subcommittee was scheduled for Thursday, July 28, 2005. 
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